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The Oklahoma State University architecture club is attending its semiannual Quad conference in Houston, Texas March 11-14.


 The American Institute of Architecture Students is a nationwide organization dedicated to helping design students throughout their college careers.

In order to ease communication between universities, the American Institute of Architecture Students splits the United States into four regions, called Quads, according to the club’s Web site. 


OSU is part of the South Quad, whose conference will be held at the University of Houston March 11-14.


Brett Roeth, a student at the University of Miami and the national vice president of the American Institute of Architecture Students, said he is looking forward to the convention.


“The quad conferences are excellent opportunities to learn about the ways in which the built environment is changing within a specific region,” Roeth said. “Typically, these conferences draw speakers of local or regional importance, such as architects, professors and mayors.”


Roeth said the conferences are excellent ways to see what kind of work students at other schools are doing because a tour of the host school’s facilities is typically included. 


The convention allows students from southern schools to collaborate, attend seminars and meet new people, according to the club’s Web site.


“Attendance varies, depending mostly on location and timing, but I would expect anywhere from 125-150 people at the South Quad conference in March,” Roeth said. “This is going to be a fantastic networking opportunity though, so I encourage students think about attending.”


According to the organization’s Web site, each Quad holds two conferences per year, one each in the fall and spring semesters. The conventions have themes and are hosted by different university chapters. This spring, the theme is “Recycle the System.” Registration fees are $55 for American Institute of Architecture Students members and $65 for nonmembers.


Katie Shemanske, an architecture freshman, said she would love to go to Houston, but it is too far. 


“The convention sounds like it would be so worth it to go because I’ve heard it’s amazing, but the drive is a little longer than I would like,” Shemanske said. “Plus, it’s right before spring break, and I already have other plans.”


Joey Evans, president of OSU’s chapter of the American Institute of Architecture Students, said the club will be “discussing the South Quad conference plans in [its] next executive meeting.”


The convention is open to anyone with an interest in architecture or the profession. Visit www.aias.org for more details and to register for the conference online. 
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